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Dear Folks,

We are planning a safe and limited Church restart on Sunday, June 14th  at 11 a.m.  I miss all of you and look forward to seeing you again, but we’re going to have to be safe in how we do this.  Your health and well-being needs come first at this time.

Following is a list of the safety precautions we will follow as we prepare to worship again:

1.  All high-contact surfaces (door handles, chairs, restrooms, microphones, etc.) will be cleaned and disinfected every Thursday or Friday, thereby giving time for potential contamination to dissipate for cleaning.

2. All Bibles and Hymnals have been removed to reduce the possibility of contact infection.

3. You are encouraged to wear a mask.  Masks will be provided for those who need them.

4. Bulletins will not be provided to avoid potential contact contamination.

5. Greeters are encouraged to greet outside (the front doors) with appropriate social distancing, leaving the doors propped open for people to enter. 

6. We are encouraging social distancing while congregating.  Speech should be limited due to the number of potential infectious droplets conversation puts in the air.  

7. The Church “Ark” will be placed near the entrance of the sanctuary for tithes and offerings to be placed in.  Offering envelopes will be provided.  At the conclusion of the service, the ark will be ceremoniously carried into the church office by two strong, trusted individuals, and offerings will be safely stored in the church safe for later counting.                                                                                     (continued on next page)
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(Pastor’s letter, continued):

8. Money counters should wear masks and gloves and wait at least two days before counting the stored offering to give potential contamination time to dissipate. (It should be noted that not everyone is in agreement on this, but this is Irvin’s recommendation).

9. Every other row in the sanctuary will be covered with tape to ensure front-to-back social distancing.  Also, side-to-side spacing between families should be at least 6 feet.      

10.   There will be signage with reminders for social distancing and other safe practices.

11.  Sunday School and pre-worship fellowship are not recommended at this time.  Gathering in smaller, confined spaces increases the risk of speech contamination.  

12.   We’re also not having children’s church or nursery care due to the risk of exposure.  This policy will be re-evaluated in due course as we continue to monitor health conditions in Rock Hill and the surrounding area.   

13.  The water fountain will be off limits due to risk of contact contamination.  Bottled water will be safely provided.  Please take your container with you when you leave.

14.  Restrooms will be available, but we ask that you limit use of restrooms due to risk of contact contamination.  Please make use of restrooms one at a time, with the exception of parents with children needing assistance.

15.  Music is an integral part of worship and we have need to praise God through song.  However, because singing puts 60x the number of potential infectious droplets in the air, Zin will be singing solos.  However, humming with masks will be allowed.

16.  Our service will, of necessity, be shorter because certain parts of our regular order (passing the peace, children’s time, passing offering plates, etc.) impose health risks.

17.  Bishop Holston has requested Holy Communion not be served until it can safely and sacredly be offered again.  In the United Methodist Church, the sacraments, Holy Communion and Baptism are a means of grace in which Christ through the Holy Spirit is present in the breaking of the bread, sharing of the cup, Thanksgiving over the water and anointing. 

18.  Hand Sanitizer and disinfectant will be available at convenient sites around the Church.

                                                                                                              (continued on next page)
(Pastor’s letter, continued):
19.   We ask that you enter the Church through the front doors.  If you need to exit the    sanctuary prior to the conclusion of worship, please exit through one of the side doors so that proper social distancing will be maintained with those who are entering.  

20.    As Chris Lynch, our Congregational Specialist says, just because the “Hot-n-Now” light is on at the Krispy Kreme doesn’t mean you have to stop.  Gathering in a confined space and breathing the same air for an extended period of time is risky.  Because of this, we are encouraging those with underlying health conditions to refrain from attending at this time.  We do plan to continue offering video coverage of the service on Facebook.

We’re looking forward to being together again, but we have to be smart in how we do this.  These measures are being implemented with your well-being in mind.  Keep in mind that this is Phase I of reopening.   As the overall health climate improves, hopefully openness in worship will grow in like measure.  I appreciate your understanding and cooperation as we continue to navigate through a new time of serving and worshipping God together.   

Peace and Blessings, 
Irvin
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                             Lectionary Study for July: 

         Sunday, July 5th:                              Sunday, July 19th:                                
         Genesis 24:34-38, 42-49, 58-67       Genesis 28:10-19a               

         Psalm 72 (UMH 795)                       Psalm 139:1-12, 23-24 (UMH 854)
         Romans 7:15-25a                              Romans 8:12-25         

         Matthew 11:16-19, 25-30                 Matthew 13:24-30, 36-43                          
                  Sunday, July 12th:                          Sunday, July 26th:                        
                  Genesis 25:19-34                            Genesis 29:15-28                             
                  Psalm 25 (UMH 756)                      Psalm 105:1-11, 45b (UMH 828)  
                  Romans 8:1-11                                Romans 8:26-39       
                  Matthew 13:1-9, 18-23                   Matthew 13:31-33, 44-52                                                    

                                                         July Birthdays                                 
                              3rd   Howard McCallum                29th    Becky Fanelty

                            24th  Leonard Starnes                    30th    Kenneth Jones

                            25th  Becky Hasenjaeger                30th    Steph Pilecki

                            26th  Beth Ferguson

                            27th  Gavin Sliva

                            27th  Emery Sliva                                              

                                                        Coming Up Next Month:   
                       August  Birthdays:                                 August Anniversaries:


8th  Barbara Brown                           5th  Randy & Lynn Hayes

                   10th  Alex Alosi                                  21st  Ken & Sharron Jones

                   11th  Chris Starnes                            30th  Johnny & Kathy Starnes

                   13th  Johnny Starnes  
                   27th Jeanine Stovall

                   27th  Bettie Herron
Please contact Church office if there are any additions or corrections to the birthday & anniversary list.  
For prayer e-mail and/or bulletin prayer list requests please notify the church office, 328-1496 or crnrstone@comporium.net (office hours are Mon-Thurs 9-2 p.m.).  When the church office is closed, leave a voice mail on office phone or you may also email, call or text church secretary, Cary Bartelmo, cbartelmo@comporium.net; 803-372-7923.     
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                                             Memorials Given in June
                          In Memory Of:                                  Given By:                         
                          Pete Giles                                          Marie Mitchell
  

     Pete Giles                                          Randy & Lynn Hayes
                         Pete Giles                                          Susan Gibson
                         Bob Roberts                                       Susan Gibson
____________________________________________________________________
To view each the worship service each Sunday on Cornerstone’s Facebook page:  https://www.facebook.com/CornerstoneUMCRockHill/
___________________________________________________________________
Godly Play stories for children are available at:  
https://www.facebook.com/100049278591369/videos/116112700041349/?d=n
Thanks so much to Maxine Smith for making these available!
___________________________________________________________________
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Finance Report:  
Karen Davis, Finance Chair 
Johnny Starnes, Treasurer
Our in-person worship services using social distancing, masks, and other protocols began on June 14th.  We continue to post the videos of each service on the church’s Facebook page for those of you who are not ready to return for safety reasons.  It is very important that if you have attended a service or have been in the church building at all, that you let us know immediately if you test positive for COVID-19.  This way we can advise anyone else who may have been in contact with you and also take the proper measures regarding the church building.
Upper Room devotion books:
If you would like a copy of the July/August Upper Room mailed to you, please call the church office and leave a voicemail or email:  crnrstone@comporium.net.

Please note!

The church staff has been working remotely as of April 2 due to the continuing situation with the virus.  Pastor Irvin will be in the office off and on and can be reached by phone or text, 803-417-4799.  His email address is ivplowdenjr@umcsc.org.  You may also leave a voicemail on the church office phone (803-328-1496) or email the office, crnrstone@comporium.net.  
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11 am Worship service
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	Front Lawn Mowning:
5th: Howard McCallum
12th: Open
19th: John Pulsifer
26th: Open

	Lawn Mowing:
Mike Painter

Reid Lefler

Steve Pilecki

	Opening & Closing:
Daniel Sliva
Altar Guild
Maxine Smith

	
	
	Sunday Worship Schedule:

11 a.m. Worship Service



